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June 9, 1960 

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 
1420 Columbia Drive NE 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 

Dear Mister Maguire: 

Thank you very much for your nice letter of June 6, 1960. 
This letter is to confirm or verify your reception of 
KBAN on that date from 5:00 AM until 5:15 AM during a 
frequency check. Your information was correct. We have 
a standing schedule for frequency measurements on the 
first monday of each month from 5:00 AM until 5:15 AM. 
We appreciate your letters very much. We keep a file of 
all letters such as yours. 

I am especially glad to receive a letter from Albuquerque 
because this gives me an opportunity to ask a favor of 
you. I'll explain briefly and then tell you what I wish 
you would do for me. During World War II, I became a 
close friend with a fellow from there. I lost his address 
and I would like very much to get in touch with him again. 
Perhaps you could find his name in the telephone directory 
and call him and give him my address and then write me 
aeain and give me his address. I would appreciate this 
favor very much. His name is James O. Bryan and I think 
he lives on a route. Thanking you in advance for a favor 
to a long -time friendship, I am 

$i,,ncerely yours, 

Joe G. Turbyf 
Chief Engine r 

Radio Station KBAN 
Bowie, Texas 


